August 10, 2022
Present: Wade, May, Henney, Ward and Feazel.
Absent: none
Guests: Greg Gilliland - Leslie Township Resident.
The regular scheduled meeting of the Leslie Township Board of Trustees was called
to order at 6:00 P.M. by Supervisor Henney in the Leslie Township Lower Level.
Henney led the Board and Guests in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes of the July 20, 2020 meeting were approved with no corrections.
The Treasurers report shows a July 31, 2022 balance in the General Fund of
$554,688.47, balance in the Public Improvement Funds of $182,320.76 and balance
in the Millage Accounts of $12,181.46.

Motion Ward, second May to pay the following bills:

PAYROLL 15,284.26
CONSUMERS ENERGY 10 00 10 5649 10 480.41
PRINTING SYSTEMS, INC. ELECTION SUPPLIES 54.02
MOSQUITO MAGICIANS MOSQUITO APPLICATION - INVOICE 1117 200.00
WOW BUSINESS INTERNET & TELEPHONE PROVIDER 274.72
INTERNATIONAL INST OF MCPL CLERKS ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FEE 175.00
LAFCU TWP SUPPLIES 40.86
LAFCU BALLOT POSTAGE 64.20
TOTAL MAINTENANCE LAWN & BUILDING MAINTENANCE 1,378.00
TOTAL MAINTENANCE FIRESTATION LAWN & BUILDING MAINTENANCE 462.00
SPARKLE WINDOW CLEANING INC. WINDOW CLEANING 60.00
CONSUMERS ENERGY - LIGHTING CONTRACT 10 00 10 5649 10 16.37
MR. WILLIAM MYERS ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 538.66
GRANGER RECYCLING 473.60
CHASE MASTERCARD HALL SUPPLIES 16.94
CHASE MASTERCARD ELECTION SUPPLIES 287.89
CHASE MASTERCARD CLERK MILEAGE & MEAL 50.00
MERS OF MICHIGAN PENSION 1,161.26
ALERUS PENSION 1,638.59

—22,656.78

Roll call vote, all ayes, motion carried.
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Henney reviewed the e-mail (filed with correspondence) that was
received from Deputy Belanger regarding calls for the month of July
that were responded to by the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department.

Wade reported the cemetery board will meet next in September.

Henney reported Bruce Howe retired as fire chief as of August 1,
2022 and Steve DeKett has taken over the position.

Henney reported Enforcement Officer Myers is continuing work on some
zoning issues to bring them into compliance before any legal fees are
spent.

Henney reported the next planning commission meeting is scheduled for
September 7" and an agenda will be available soon.

No correspondence was received.
During board comments Feazel reported the August election went well.

Adjourned 6:35 P.M.

Sheryl Feazel, Clerk
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